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OLW NEWS 2023 
Tel: 9460 6684                      YouTube: OLW Learning Channel 
           Email:  principal@olwkingsbury.catholic.edu.au 

 Issue: 7                       Date:  Tuesday March 14 2023 

 
Dear Parents & Families,  
 In Sunday’s gospel, the third Sunday of 
Lent, we heard about a story where Jesus was 
talking to a Samaritan woman at a well. This story 
reminded us that God loves all people no matter 
where they are from. God asks us to be like Jesus 
and to respect and care for all people no matter 
who they are. Jesus was a teacher, he taught us 
about many of life’s lessons, how to care for and 
respect all people. He was kind and a healer. 
What can we do this week to show we care for 
people in need and all people? This might be a 
timely reminder that we have our Caritas – 
Compassion Boxes. The generosity of kind 
everyday people is what makes a difference to 
the lives of vulnerable communities, globally. 
  
A prayer for the week: 
 God of peace, you care for all people in 
our world. Move us to do the same and to do all 
that we can to help others, no matter where in the 
world they are. 
 Amen 
 
ASSEMBLY 
 Due to the long weekend and our school 
closure day, there will be NO assembly this week. 
We will see you all at our next school assembly 
on Monday 20th March. 
 
SCHOOL CLOSURE DAY 

Our School Closure Day is 
today. There is no school for our 
students Tuesday 14th March. 
Our staff is attending a 
conference with the staff from St 
Francis of Assisi Mill Park, St 
Clement of Rome, Bulleen and 

Our Lady’s, Cragieburn. We are all on this 
exciting journey of learning about the Cognitive 
Science of Learning. It is a special opportunity to 
listen and learn from Associate Professor 
Lorraine Hammond AM from Edith Cowan 
University. Lorraine has worked tirelessly in the 
schools in the Kimberleys and the Canberra 
Diocese schools to improve student data for all 
students. Today I will speak about, ‘The Cognitive 
Load Theory’ by John Sweller. This is a theory 
about how the human brain learns and stores 
knowledge. Dylan William has described, the  
 
 

 
cognitive load theory as the single most important 
theory for teachers to know. The human brain can 
only process a small amount of new information 
at once, but it can process very large amounts of 
stored information. Grounded in a robust 
evidence base, cognitive load theory provides 
support for explicit models of instruction. 
 
NAPLAN 

NAPLAN begins on Wednesday 15th 
March to Monday 27th March.  Please be mindful 
of our students in Year 3 and 5 who will be 
completing NAPLAN over the next couple of 
weeks. As NAPLAN is an online test now, if a 
student is unwell on the day that a test is 
scheduled, there is opportunity for students to 
complete tests on makeup days. To support your 
child with NAPLAN you can reassure them that 
NAPLAN is a part of their school program and 
reminding your child to simply do their best.  
 
SCHOOL PHOTOS 2023 

Our Lady of the Way Primary 
School Annual school photos 
including sibling photos will be 
taken by Arthur Reed Photos on 
Wednesday 5th April 2023. 
Please put this date in your 

diary.  As our school photos are on a Wednesday 
this year, our students will wear their Sports 
uniform. 
 
EASTER RAFFLE 

Please remember to return 
sold tickets to the office. You 
can get extra booklets from 
the office if you need.  
Please send all chocolate 
egg donations to the office by 

Wednesday 29th March, so the P&F can make up 
the Easter prizes. Our Easter raffle will be drawn 
on Thursday 6th April, Holy Thursday after our 
Easter Paraliturgies that focus on the number 40 
in the Bible stories. Our Easter Paraliturgies will 
begin at 11:30am on Holy Thursday 6th April in 
the church. 
 
 
 
 
 
 

https://www.youtube.com/channel/UCYNzWrC-rRpll11wQVfYA1Q/featured
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PARENT TEACHER INTERVIEWS 
 Parent Teachers Interviews will take 
place on Monday 3rd April 2023 from 9:00am to 
7:00pm and students will not attend school on 
this day for formal classes. We will inform you 
next week on how to book an interview time using 
‘School Interviews Online’. 
 
ZOOPER DOOPER DONATIONS 
 As mentioned at assembly last week the 
P&F are looking for donations of Zooper Doopers 
for icy pole days at school. If you are able to 
donate a packet of Zooper Doopers, especially 
the flavours of Cosmic and Lemonade, as these 
are the most popular flavours of our students. 
  

 
 
 
 
AFTER SCHOOL CARE 
 Last month the Kingsbury Primary School 
Council took the decision to transfer 
management of the OSHC Program from ‘School 
Councils’ governance to TheirCare. This will be 
effective from the start of Term 2. There will also 
be a Parent Information Night held on Tuesday 
March 14 at 6pm in the Kingsbury Primary 
Staffroom. We encourage our OLW families to go 
along and learn more about TheirCare as this is 
an opportunity to ask them questions. The 
existing staff will be continuing and there will be 
no change to the fee structure. Please see the 
attached flyer to this newsletter about the parent 

information evening. https://theircare.com.au/  
 
SPORTING SCHOOLS 

Our Sporting Schools Program this 
term has been very successful.  
Just a reminder that due to our 
school closure day today there is 
no golf, Tuesday 14th March. Golf 
will run for 3 more sessions on, 

Tuesday 21/3, 28/3 and 4/4. If your child has 
expressed an interest in learning how to play golf. 

Please visit the website of Bundoora Golf Club 
where they run junior clinics and lessons as well 
as lessons for anyone wanting to learn and play 
the game of golf. Website link below: 
 
https://bundooraparkpublicgolfcourse.com.au/le
arn/  
 
PREP 2023 INFORMATION EVENING 
 Thankyou to our school captains, Sadie, 
Kavindu, Ivy and Sean for being spectacular in 
taking tours for our prospective families on our 
open evening last Wednesday. Hearing how our 
current students feel in belonging to our OLW 
community and the impact that our exceptional 
teachers have had on their learning was 
something to be proud of. Well done! 
 
We have a Prep 2024 Information Night on 
Wednesday 5th April at 7pm in the school hall to 
hear from the teachers about our learning at 
OLW. 
 
YEAR 5/6 INCURSION 

Last week, James and Barron from the 
Parliament of Victoria visited our Year 5 and 6 
students to speak about how a law is made in our 
current society. The students learnt about the 3 
levels of government that exist in Australia and 
participated in a role-play where they took on the 
part of members and officers of the Parliament. 
The program allowed students to experience the 
law-making process first-hand by acting out the 
debate and following the passage of a bill through 
the House of Representatives. Attached are 
some student reflections and photos from the 
incursion. 
 

 
 
Enjoy the week! 

Allison Luff 

 

 

PHRASE OF THE WEEK 

Congratulations to everyone who found out 
that the phrase ‘going the extra mile’ 

means putting extra effort into something. 

 
Our word of the week this week is: 

‘transfiguration’ 
Find out its meaning and see if you can add 

this word to your vocabulary over the next 
week. 

https://theircare.com.au/
https://bundooraparkpublicgolfcourse.com.au/learn/
https://bundooraparkpublicgolfcourse.com.au/learn/
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Parish of Our Lady of the Way Kingsbury 
Presbytery: 13 Green Ave, Kingsbury. VIC. 3083 

 

 

 

Parish Administrator: Fr Trac Nguyen       Ph: 0488 020 364    

School Tel: 9460 6684 

Email: Kingsbury@cam.org.au 

 

Parish Website: http://www.olwkingsbury.org.au/ 

 

Mass Timetable 

Saturday – Vigil Mass: 

Sunday: 

Weekdays: Tuesday - Friday 

Rosary: Tuesday - Friday 

Sacrament of Reconciliation: 

Exposition of the Blessed Sacrament: 

6.00PM 

8.00AM and 10.00AM 

10.00AM 

 9.30AM 

Saturday from 5.15 to 5.45PM 

Friday from 9.15 to 9.45AM 

Baptisms and Marriages by appointment: Please ring 0488 020 364    

 
Welcome to you all. 
 

Entrance Antiphon: Cf. Ps 24:15-16 

My eyes are always on the Lord, for he rescues my feet from the snare. Turn to me and have mercy on me, 

for I am alone and poor. 

Communion Antiphon: Jn 4:13-14 

For anyone who drinks it, says the Lord, the water I shall give will become in him a spring welling up to eternal life. 

 

Newsletter Information on 3rd Sunday of Lent – 11 and 12 March 2023 

Pope Francis on Discernment: The elements of discernment – Desire 

In these catechesis we are reviewing the elements of discernment. After prayer and self-knowledge, that is, praying and 
knowing oneself, today I would like to talk about another indispensable, so to speak, “ingredient”: today I would like to talk about 
desire. In fact, discernment is a form of searching, and searching always stems from something which we lack but which we 
somehow know — we have intuition. 

 

What kind of knowledge is this? Spiritual teachers refer to it as using the term “desire”, which, fundamentally, is a nostalgia for 
fullness that never finds complete fulfilment and is the sign of God’s presence in us. Desire is not the craving of the moment, no. 
The Italian word, [desiderio], comes from a very beautiful Latin term, this is curious: de-sidus, literally “lack of the star”. Desire is 
the lack of the star, the lack of the reference point that orients the path of life; it evokes a suffering, a lack, and at the same time 
a tension to reach the good that we are missing. Desire, then, is the compass to understand where I am and where I am going; 
or rather, it is the compass to understand if I am still or if I am moving; a person who never desires is a static person, perhaps ill, 
almost dead. It is the compass to know if I am moving or if I am standing still. And how is it possible to recognize it? 

 

Let us think, a sincere desire knows how to deeply touch the chords of our being, which is why it is not extinguished in the face 
of difficulties or setbacks. It is like when we are thirsty: if we do not find something to drink, we do not give up; on the contrary, 
the yearning increasingly occupies our thoughts and actions, until we become willing to make any sacrifice in order to quench it 
— almost obsessed. Obstacles and failures do not stifle desire, no; on the contrary, they make it even more alive in us. 

 

Unlike a momentary craving or emotion, desire lasts through time, even a long time, and tends to materialize. If, for example, a 
young person wishes to become a doctor, he or she will have to embark on a course of study and work that will occupy several 
years of his or her life, and consequently will have to set limits, say “no” first of all to other courses of study, but also to possible 
diversions and distractions, especially during the most intense periods of study. However, the desire to give his or her life a 
direction and to reach that goal — to become a doctor was the example — enables him or her to overcome these difficulties. 
Desire makes you strong, it makes you courageous, it makes you keep going forward, because you want to arrive at that: “I 
desire that”. 

 

In effect, a value becomes beautiful and more easily achievable when it is attractive. As someone said, “more important than 
being good is having the desire to become good”. Being good is something attractive, we all want to be good, but do we have 
the wish to become good? 

To be continued…. 

 

 

 

 

 

http://www.olwkingsbury.org.au/
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Sacraments 2023 

The OLW School have now set our Sacrament dates for 2023. The following dates for our Sacraments are: 

1. First Reconciliation – Year 2 Tuesday 9th May at 2:30pm 

2. First Eucharist – Year 3 Sunday 27th August at 11:30am 

3. Confirmation - Year 6 Thursday 8th June at 5pm 

For those students around our areas who would like to join our parish school for these Sacraments. Please give a call to parish 
office: 0488 020 364 or email: kingsbury@cam.org.au 

 

Ageing and Awakening: God’s Surprising Gifts. 

We have been welcoming so many people around our parish’s areas including 2 persons from Ballarat to the talk on the 
experience of ageing by Sr Kerin Caldwell, who will lead the day with discussions and Scripture reflections. You are most 
welcome to join us if you are free from 10:30 am to 12:30 pm on the following dates: 

March 24; April 14 and 28 

 

Parish Lunch: 

OLW Parish monthly lunch will be back on Tuesday 28th March 2023 at Summerhill Hotel - 840 Plenty Rd, Reservoir VIC 3073. 
You are welcome to join our parishioners for lunch at 12:00pm. There will be a list in the foyer of the church, please put your 
name down. 

 

Holy Week Timetable: 

Reconciliation Evening - Tuesday 28 March 2023 at 7:00 pm 

Holy Thursday (The Lord’s Supper) - 6 April at 7:00 pm 

Good Friday (Passion of the Lord) – 7 April at 2:30 pm 

Easter Vigil – 8 April at 6:00 pm 

Easter Sunday – 9 April at 8:00 am and 10 am 

 

Parish Volunteers needed: 

1. Parish life Team: 

Working together to create opportunities to help our newcomers feel like they belong to our parish family by greeting them at 
Church’s foyer and responding to their requests, what ministries we offer, the people in our parish, and where they can go to 
ask questions. 2 people required at each Weekend Masses. 

 

2. Eucharist and Reader Ministers: 

We would love to have you to join us in proclaiming the Word of God and helping out with the Eucharist. If you would love to join 
us, please do not hesitate to talk to Fr Trac or give the parish a call 0488 020 364. 

 

Eucharistic Ministers:  

11th Mar:        6pm Jim Conway             12th Mar:   8am Martina Dowling              10am Ashlie 

18th Mar:        6pm Kath Zanini               19th Mar:   8am Gerard Dowling      10am Sharon 

      

Readers:  

11th Mar:       6pm Helen Mills             12th Mar: Jason Cassar                             10am Pia 

18th Mar:       6pm Jim Conway           19th Mar: Maureen Brown                          10am Evelyn Ginger  

    

 

 

 

___________________________________________________________________________________________ 

Online Donation 

1st Collection:  is for the support of our parish, its welfare and maintenance. (Taken up after the homily). 

Name: Kingsbury Parish Church 
BSB: 083 347 A/C: 68643 0901 

2nd Collection: is for the support of our Parish Priest, the Archbishop, the sick and retired priests and priests in less fortunate 

areas of the Archdiocese of Melbourne. (Taken up after the prayers of the faithful). 

Name: Our Lady of the Way Parish Presbytery 
BSB: 083 347 A/C: 66765 5224 

We appreciate your generous support to the parish and priest of Our Lady of the Way. 

 

At Our Lady of the Way, Kingsbury Parish we hold the care, safety and wellbeing of children and young people as a central and 
fundamental responsibility of our parish.  

mailto:kingsbury@cam.org.au
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